
May 22, 2012 

A Special meeting of the Weston County Commissioners convened at 8:30 a.m. with Chairman 

Tom W. Bruce presiding.  Present for the meeting were Commissioners:  Tom W. Bruce, Marty 

Ertman, Randy Rossman, Lenard D. Seeley, Jerry Shepperson, County Clerk, Mamie C. Krank, 

and County Attorney, Don Hansen.  Also present:  Rick Dunford, Joe Sandrini, Planning & 

Zoning Board Members, and Bob Bonnar, News Letter Journal.  The purpose of the special 

meeting was to discuss Weston County’s Subdivision Rules and Regulations. 

 

Subdivision Rules and Regulations 

Joe Sandrini, Planning & Zoning Board, discussed possible amendments to Weston County’s 

Subdivision Rules & Regulations, to include a category for subdivisions containing seventy-five 

units and over.  Mr. Sandrini walked the Commissioners through a draft of the proposed 

changes.  Discussion ensued.  Chapter Five, which will define the new category, was discussed 

in detail.  Several changes to proposed verbiage were requested by the Board of 

Commissioners and Mamie C. Krank, Weston County Clerk.  All in attendance agreed that a 

revised draft of the Subdivision Rules and Regulations will be submitted to the County Clerk by 

May 23, 2012. 

 

There being no further business to come before the Commission the meeting adjourned at  

9:55 a.m.  

        

 

 

 

Tom W. Bruce 

Attest:  Mamie C. Krank                   Chairman 

 County Clerk 


